Regular Meeting Milford Board of Health April 5, 2023

Members Present: Leonard Izzo, Chairman, Paul Mazzuchelli, Kenneth Evans Others present: Daniel Syriala, Director of Public Health, Joan Clarico, Minutes Clerk, Sameh Kanan, Canaan Fuels, Liz Mainini, Town Engineer

At 6:00 pm Chairman Leonard Izzo Called the meeting to order.

#### Approve Minutes from March 20, 2023

The minutes were approved unanimously. Motion made by Paul Mazzuchelli, seconded by Kenneth Evans.

## **Re-appointment of Milford Board of Health Employees**

The following reappointments for the upcoming fiscal year were endorsed unanimously. The motion was made by Paul Mazzuchelli and seconded by Ken Evans:

- Meeting Clerk Joan Clarico
- Soil Evaluator Daniel Syriala and Steve Donatelli
- Assistant to Health Agent / Title 5 Liz Mainini
- Nurse Mary Watson
- Physician Felix Perriello, MD
- Dental Assistant Judy Dagnese
- Departmental Clerk Vacant
- Board of Health Officer / Agent Daniel Syriala
- Health Inspector Joan Clarico
- Assistant Director Lisa Tamagni
- Health Inspector John Fernandez
- Burial Agent Lisa Tamagni
- Person to Report Contagious Disease Daniel Syriala

## **Election of Chairman**

Kenneth Evans was elected the new chair of the Board of Health. Leonard Izzo made the motion, and Paul Mazzuchelli seconded the motion. Kenneth Evans accepted the nomination, and then he assumed the duties of chair of the meeting.

### Sameh Kanan, Canaan Fuels Tobacco Permit

Canaan Fuels requested a tobacco permit for the new convenience store/gas station at 204 East Main Street. Paul Mazzuchelli said we have a cap of 35 tobacco permits. There are currently 31 active permits. Sameh Kanan, owner of Canaan Fuels, said all his stores have a POS system that doesn't allow the sale of tobacco without scanning a valid ID. Leonard Izzo recommended the approval of a permit, Paul Mazzuchelli seconded, and the permit was approved unanimously.

# **EL Harvey contract**

Daniel Syriala made a bonified attempt at the Finance Committee Meeting on March 22, 2023, to seek approval from the Finance Committee for a budget increase for townwide trash and recycle toters. With all his efforts the committee did not want to appropriate the funds needed. Paul Mazzuchelli made a motion to revert to the third year of the contract with no changes, Kenneth Evans seconded the motion.

### **FY24 budget update**

Because of the continuation of the contract with no changes with EL Harvey, there was no discussion on the FY24 budget.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted be Joan Clarico, minute clerk.